LYNG MULTI SPORTS AREA - April 2022
As requested by the Clerk to Lyng Parish Council AGM here is the report of Lyng Multi Sports Area.

After many years as Caretaker for Lyng Multi Sports Area Dick Wallace decided to resign due to health problems. We were sorry to see him go as Dick had so many skills which helped the area run smoothly. Sadly, Dick died sometime after this. We sent our thanks, thoughts and condolences to his family.

We were without a Caretaker for several months over the winter of 2021-22. However, in March 2022, as part of a Duke of Edinburgh’s Award scheme, we were able to appoint a new caretaker. We thank him for his commitment.

In March’22 a CCTV camera was installed. After a few teething problems the CCTV is now working well. There have been no incidents of vandalism to date, which is unusual, despite the long warm summer months when most damage is caused.

Owing to the bins being misused, it was decided to remove both bins from outside the area. A notice was put up in the area asking people to take their litter home. This has resulted in no litter being deposited outside the area and no accumulation of rubbish in the area.

This football season, 2022-23, numbers of teams using the area has return to a pre-Covid level. Tennis coaching continues every week for three hours throughout the year. Most football training sessions from teams outside the village have finished for the season, as the better weather means that they can return to their home pitches. We hope to see them return in 2023-24. Local teams such as the Thursday and Friday night football training continues most weeks. Casual tennis and football bookings are taken and supported during the summer months. We are pleased to welcome the Football Fun Factory on a Monday afternoon and hope they will continue with us for many months.

During 2021-22 the Multi Sports Area made an overall loss of just under £1400 due to installing the CCTV and the complete refurbishment of the surface, totalling just over £5500.
Our Treasurer is due to stand down from this part of her role at the end of this financial year. She has held this role for over 20 years and has been a valuable part of the team. We thank her for her time and commitment. However, we are pleased to have a new Treasurer taking over this valuable role shortly.  
Special thanks are expressed to all those involved with keeping this valuable asset to the village running smoothly.                                    Camilla Davis
